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Dear 25A Lions, 
 
 
I hope everyone is staying warm and safe as we start the holiday season.  As you all know these next two months are a busy time with 
food baskets, toy drives, and winter clothes donations.  There are a lot of opportunities for every single club to serve their 
communities.  Zone chair Lion Joy had a great Zone meeting and had a guest speaker from the salvation army which really emphasized 
the importance of partnering with other agencies.  Let's work together with one another, not only within our own organization, but think 
outside the box and bring in other people that want to serve.  LCI is doing the same thing and ask that we support the strategic plan in 
areas of Corporate Social Responsibility and Episodic Volunteerism.  What is Episodic Volunteerism?  Well, that are several non-lions that 
just want to help out for a specific project or specific day but are hesitant of becoming members.  For instance, If a Lions Club is putting on 
a parade there maybe several members of the community that would like to volunteer that day to help with parking, security, or whatever 
the need is.  As they volunteer, they pay a $10 fee and sign a waiver so to speak for a one day membership so everyone is covered under 
the liability policy.  This is something that LCI is working on.  LCI is also working on several marketing ideas which include rebranding to 
Lions International with a tag line "Serving a world in need".  They have also update their Mission Statement: To empower Lions Clubs, 
Volunteers and Partners to improve health and well-being, strengthen communities, and support those in need though humanitarian 
service and grants that impact lives globally and encourage peace and international understanding.  
As you can see, even LCI goes through changes.  It's time for our clubs and our district to think about how we can change for the 
better.  The days of "that's how we've always done it" and "we've never done that before"  are over.  I have said this over and over this past 
year, now more than ever people need help and people want to help.  Allow new members to reach out the communities in new and 
different ways, and give your members the opportunity to get involved and do something.  People have to learn from their mistakes but 
they have to be given the opportunity to do something first before mistakes can be made.  There are no mistakes that can't be fixed or 
forgiven.  Let's try something new and different and if there is success share it so others can see how it was done.  If it fails, then learn 
from it, fix it, and try it again.  I hope to see most of you over the next few months as official visits are picking up.  There are zone meetings 
to attend, and don't be afraid to visit a zone meeting outside of your zone or a club meeting outside of your club.  In January we'll have 
another cabinet meeting on the 15th, information to follow.  Also in January is the Mid Winter Conference on the 22nd.  Our District 25A 
convention on March 19th followed by the State Convention end of April first part of May which is then followed by the International 
Convention in Montreal in June.  One of the best ways to get your club to grow is to get involved and start attending these meetings.  Yes, I 
know that sounds boring, but this is one of the ways you can hear and see what other Lions are doing.  You get the opportunity to hear the 
successes and most importantly you get to hang out and get to know some great people.  Stay warm, stay safe, and May the Lions be with 
You. 
 
 
God Bless, 
DG Mitchell Semans  
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Happy Thanks-LIONS-Giving!!   
 
What?  Don’t you mean Happy Thanksgiving Lions?   
 
Yes, and no.  I mean what I said and in the way I said it.  Now let me explain myself.  But first let me start back a bit and work up to 
my explanation.   
 
Many clubs have been doing many projects right now.  They are busy serving breakfasts. They are busy serving dinners.  And they 
are busy doing eyeglass screens, handing out dictionaries to 3rd graders or doing blood drives.   
 
When not busy with these types of projects they are busy doing fundraisers, such as selling steaks, or assorted nuts, and delicious 
chocolates, or doing raffles of some kind.  The clubs are trying to raise money to give back to State Projects and community 
organizations that they support.    
 
I had the opportunity to go along with DG Mitchell Semans on a couple of his club visits.  One of the clubs we visited was the 
Rensselaer Club.  They are getting ready to hold their annual cheese sale.  I hear this is really good cheese.  I bought some and I 
can’t wait to try it when it comes in.  But the club was busy trying to figure out all the particulars that go along with a project of 
any kind.   
 
I also had the pleasure of visiting the Hamlet Lions Club to present a Dr. Richard T. Miyamoto Fellowship to Boss Lion Wendy 
Semans.  Since I am a Trustee for Speech & Hearing, Inc., this is one of the fun things we get to do.  The Hamlet Club is getting 
their pancake breakfast organized.  It will be held at Hensler’s Christmas Tree Farm Thanksgiving weekend.  You can imagine how 
busy they are right now.  
 
My own club, Michiana, will have held their first blood drive by the time this newsletter comes out.  Boss Lion Jenel Freeman has 
been the organizer of this along with Lion Dale Simmons.  We have never held a blood drive, but we are excited for this to 
happen.  The last couple of weeks Lions Sandra Hixon and Alice Helmken have been busy delivering dictionaries to the Michigan 
City School’s 3rd graders.  I’m told the kids get so excited when they receive their dictionary.  We will also be ringing the bell for 
the Salvation Army’s Red Kettle Drive again this year.  But this year we are ringing in November and December.  No, we don’t get 
funds for doing this, but we get “warm hearts” for helping another organization with a major project of theirs.   
 
So, can you see why I have Happy Thanks-LIONS-Giving at the top of this article?  I am saying Happy Thanks for your Lions service 
of Giving to ALL at this special time of year.  Thank you, Lions, for all you do, for everyone you serve, for all the mouths you feed 
and all the children you help to see and to learn.  Thank you for your amazing service.   
 
Lion Alice and I wish everyone a very Blessed and Happy Thanksgiving.  
 
Serving from the Heart, 
 
2nd VDG Stephen J. Helmken  
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Crown Point Lions 
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Welcome New Members 
BASS LAKE 

 
PEGGY FOUNTAIN  
KURT SCHAEFFER 

SPONSOR: MICHAEL SAMACK  
 

CROWN POINT 
 

AMANDA CUROSH 
KRISTEN WHITEHEAD 

SPONSOR: RICHARD DAY 
 

DIAN REYOME 
SPONSOR: CINDY BECKMAN 

 
JULIE WENDORF 

SPONSOR: VICKY KLEIN 
 

INDIANA HARBOR EAST CHICAGO 
 

MELISA CRISLER 
SPONSOR:PAT RODRIGUEZ  

 
MARIANE PIVOVARNIK 

Sponsor: CARLYLE EDWARDS 
 

LOWELL 
KATHERINE YELKICH 

SPONSOR: JOHN YELKICH 
 

MONTEREY 
DANNA CLARY 

SPONSOR: KELLI DENTON 
 

OGDEN DUNES  
DANIEL GOLDSMITH 

SPONSOR: KENNETH THOMPSON 
 

SCHERERVILLE CENTRAL  
BRITTANY EVANICH 

JOSEPH ZAJAC 
SPONSOR: JOHN EVANICH  

 
RAYMON PAZ SR. 

CYNTHIA  VAN VOLKENBURGH 
SPONSOR: JOANNE FREELAND 

 
SABRINA STYLES 

SPONSOR: GLORIA KING 

MEMBERS THAT HAVE COMPLETED THEIR SERVICE  
 

CHESTERTON  
MARK RUGE 

 
LOWELL 

PAUL WIETBROCK 
 

RENSSELAER 
LOUIS DE GROOT  

 
 

 


